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A MESSAGE FROM 
Assembly Member Rebecca A. Seawright

Dear Neighbor, 

Today is National Mammography Day.  New York State is a leader in supporting legislation to improve early detection and
 access to breast cancer care.  I encourage all New Yorkers- women and men of all ages- to get routine mammograms.  I am
 proud to have passed legislation in both houses to provide 3D mammograms at no out-of-pocket cost to the consumer.  Early

detection is the key to defeating breast cancer.  Please join me using #getscreened on social media to raise awareness of this
 day and to remind loved ones to get screened. 

Today, at a news conference in my district community office, I warned consumers to scare with care and urged them not to
 purchase zero power colored contact lenses that are popularly used for Halloween costumes.  This past weekend, I was so
 impressed by the creativity of the costumes that were at the Halloween Howl on Sunday, October 15. 
October is National
 Domestic Violence Awareness Month and purple is the symbolic color to raise awareness about domestic violence. On NYC
 Go Purple Day, Administration, elected officials and volunteers in all five boroughs will conduct outreach and provide
 information about domestic violence to New Yorkers in public spaces.    

I hope you will join us at an upcoming event in the neighborhood.  I am so pleased to have supported Search
and Care with a
 grant of $5,000 to bring new therapeutic programming and events to senior citizens in our neighborhood. Check out their
 new "Vocalease" and "Tea & Creativity."  We look forward to hosting a Rat Academy at Brearley School on November 2,
 and a Crime Prevention Presentation with the 19th Precinct on November 20, a Community Board 8 Asthma forum featuring
 my asthma study bill which has passed both houses on November 28
and an Excelsior Scholarship and College Affordability
 forum at Julia Richman Education Complex on November 30. 

Stay in touch with my office about any issues that are important to you.  As always, we are just a visit, call or email away.

Sincerely,

REBECCA A. SEAWRIGHT 

IN OUR COMMUNITY

PIX 11, WMBC-TV, ABC 7, 1010WINS Cover

Seawright's Warning to Consumers to Scare with Care

at Press Conference on the Dangers of Halloween Contact Lenses

On Friday, October 20, 2017 Assembly Member Rebecca A. Seawright,
 Chair of the Subcommittee on Consumer Fraud Protection called on her
 constituents and parents across New York State to “scare with care
and
 put safety first.”  Zero power colored contact lenses are used all year-
round but are most popular during the Halloween season.  Dr. Dean
 Evan Hart, an optometrist, biologist and Director of Low Vision at
 Harlem Hospital Medical Center joined Assembly Member Seawright in
 her district community office for a press conference to warn consumers
 of the dangers of the popular zero power colored contact lenses sold in
 stores and online that can cause permanent eye damage and even

mailto:SeawrightR@nyassembly.gov
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https://www.instagram.com/seawrightforny/
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 blindness.

There are serious risks that come with obtaining and using lenses that
 are not prescribed by a licensed eye doctor.  In fact, it is illegal to sell
 colored contact lenses without
a prescription in the United States.  All
 contact lenses are medical devices that require a prescription and
 proper fitting by an eye-care professional.  Retailers that sell contacts
 without a prescription are breaking the law and may be fined $11,000
 per violation.  Many of the lenses found online or in beauty salons,
 novelty shops or in Halloween stores are not FDA-approved and are
 being sold illegally.

“Parents please warn your
 children, teens and young
 adults of the consequences,
there is no such thing as a one size
 fits all lens and an ill-fitting lens can cause permanent, lifelong
 damage.  Again, the message that I want everyone to hear today
 is scare with care.  Safety first!” said Assembly Member
 Rebecca A. Seawright. 

 

If you know of a retail
 store or website which is

 selling lenses, please contact our office and report them
the Food and
 Drug Administration by calling 1-888-INFO-FDA. 

 

 

 

 

Carl Schurz Park Halloween Howl and Healthy Hound Fair

On Sunday, October 15, Assembly Member Seawright joined the Carl Schurz Park Conservancy for the Annual Halloween
 Howl and Healthy Hound Fair.  The Judges and Conservancy's Director of Operations Patrick McCluskey with Assembly

 Member Seawright.

Supergirl and superdog

http://carl schurz park halloween howl and healthy hound fair/


Wonder woofman

Chloe the banana split

NYC GO PURPLE DAY: DE BLASIO ADMINISTRATION LAUNCHES NEW
 AD CAMPAIGN, ILLUMINATES CITY IN PURPLE TO RAISE AWARENESS

 ABOUT DOMESTIC VIOLENCE

#NYCGoPurple
In honor of NYC Go Purple Day, the de Blasio Administration today launched a new ad campaign to raise
 awareness about domestic violence. These ads will run on three Clear Channel jumbotorons in Times Square
 through Friday. Additionally, buildings and landmarks across the City will light up in purple, including City Hall,
 One Police Plaza, the Yankee Stadium jumbotron, all five
Borough Halls and the Parachute Jump at Coney
 Island.

October is National Domestic Violence Awareness Month and purple is the symbolic color to raise awareness
 about domestic violence. On NYC Go Purple Day, Administration, elected officials and volunteers in all five
 boroughs will conduct outreach and provide information about domestic violence to New Yorkers in public
 spaces. All New Yorkers, including City employees, are encouraged
to wear purple and post photos on social
 media with the hashtag #NYCGoPurple and #DVAM2017.

During Domestic Violence Awareness Month and throughout the year, the City encourages all New Yorkers to:

Recognize and speak out against intimate partner violence, gender injustice and all forms of abuse.
Offer unconditional support to someone who has experienced violence.
Speak up against statements that promote violence.
Get help from an expert, advocate, or other professional.
Help share resources
with those who need help: NYC DV Hotline 1-800-621-4673; 911 in emergencies; for
 information and connection to services, call 212-788-3156 and ask for OCDV’s Family Justice Centers.

"In 2016, the number of orders of protection as a result of domestic violence has reached a 5-year
 high. In addition, it was found that women
were victims in more than 60% of reported assaults. As a
 Member of the Legislative Women's Caucus I will continue to work with my colleagues to ensure
 that we strengthen and improve response and assistance available to victims, survivors and
 children who are experiencing domestic violence and to bring awareness so that victims know they
 are not alone," said Assembly Member Rebecca Seawright.

The de Blasio Administration has made an unprecedented effort to reduce domestic violence in New York City. In
 May, the City released its Domestic Violence Task Force report,
a $7 million plan to better apprehend abusers
 and ensure support for survivors.  In 2016, the City opened the Staten Island Family Justice Center, the City’s
 fifth, and completed the de Blasio administration’s vision of having a Center in every borough. For more
 information on events happening throughout the month and services for survivors, call 212-788-3156 or visit the
 website at www.nyc.gov/domesticviolence.

IN ALBANY

Seawright Testifies as
a Member of the Education Committee at a Hearing

http://www1.nyc.gov/office-of-the-mayor/news/280-17/de-blasio-administration-releases-domestic-violence-task-force-report
http://www.nyc.gov/domesticviolence


 on School Infrastructure and Facilities

The New York State Assembly held a public hearing to examine the current state of New York’s school
 infrastructure and facilities and study new ways to support, improve and modernize schools and boards of
 cooperative educational services (BOCES).

"What are the principle health and safety conditions… I know my own daughter went to NEST High School
 and there was an issue there with the water fountain," asks Assembly Member Rebecca Seawright of
 Lorraine Grillo, President of the NYC Department of Education School Construction Authority, at a public
 hearing to examine the current state of New York's school infrastructure
and facilities and study new ways to
 support, improve and modernize New York State's schools and Boards of Cooperative Educational Services
 (BOCES).

The New York State Department of Education (SED) commissioner MaryEllen Elia, and also from SED,
 Jhone Ebert, senior deputy commissioner for P-20 and Christina Coughlin, assistant commissioner. Other
 witnesses included representatives from the New York City Department of Education (DOE), Lorraine
 Grillo, president of the School Construction Authority, Aloysee Jarmoszuk, chief of staff, Division of
 Operations and John Shea, CEO, Division of School Facilities.
Testimony will also be heard from the New
 York State School Facilities Association, New York State United Teachers, BOCES, the New York State
 Association of School Business Officials and the Alliance for Quality Education. 

Constitutional Convention 2017

Be Informed at the Ballot Box!

 

PROCEDURE TO AMEND THE CONSTITUTION

There are two ways to amend our New York State Constitution.  This requires two consecutively elected
 legislatures to approve a ballot measure, followed by a statewide referendum on the proposed change.  The

http://nyassembly.gov/mem/?sh=video&ad=76&preview=memprev
http://nyassembly.gov/mem/?sh=video&ad=76&preview=memprev


 other is through a constitutional convention.  Every twenty years, voters are asked on their ballot “Shall there be
 a convention to revise the constitution
and amend the same?” (NY Const art XIX, s.2).

TIMELINE

On November 7, 2017 in the General Election voters will decide if New York State will hold a constitutional
 convention.  If a convention is voted Yea by the majority in the election on November 7, 2017, there will be an
 election of delegates to a Constitutional Convention.  The convention would commence on April 2, 2019.  In the
 following General Election, proposals
that the convention delegates determine to present to the electors are
 voted on.  After the adjournment of the convention, on January 1 of the following year is the date that the
 proposals go into effect.

PREPARATIONS FOR A CONVENTION

Commissions have been employed in various ways to either propose constitutional amendments or prepare
 materials for constitutional convention Delegates. In the nineteenth century, several commissions were
 established to recommend revisions to the state constitution, rather than to prepare materials for convention
 delegates.

In the twentieth century, the government of New York State established five commissions in preparation for a
 potential constitutional convention.  The two earliest of those (1914 and 1937) were created after voters had
 chosen to call a convention. The 1956, 1965, and 1993 commissions were authorized before the popular vote. 
 The 1914 and 1965 commissions were created
by legislation.  The 1937, 1956, and 1993 commissions were
 created by executive order.

Most of the recent commissions sought to provide information to convention delegates.  In contrast, the executive
 order by Governor Mario Cuomo that established the 1993 commission expressly declared that the purpose of
 that Commission was to inform the public, governor, and legislature about potential convention issues, not to
 inform the delegates.    

PREPARATIONS FOR A CONVENTION IN 2019

No legislation or Executive Order has directed the creation of a commission in anticipation of the 2017 vote on the
 ballot proposal for a convention, the Delegate selection process, or the operation of the convention.  If the voters
 support the convention, certain aspects are required by the New York State Constitution while others are
 discretionary and subject to negotiations
between the convention Delegates, the legislature, and/or the
 Executive. 

The convention will operate separately from the legislature.  Similar to the legislature, the convention will
 “determine the rules of its own proceedings, choose its own officers, and be the judge of the election, returns and
 qualifications of its members” (NY Con tar XI, s 2.).  The only limitations contained in the Constitution are that a
 majority of the
Delegates will constitute a quorum to conduct business and “no amendment to the constitution
 shall be submitted for approval to the electors… unless by the assent of a majority of all delegates elected to the
 convention, the ayes and noes being entered on the journal to be kept” (NY Const art XIX, s 2).  The convention
 is empowered to appoint any officers and staff as it deems necessary, fix their compensation, and expend funds
 for expenses.  

PROS AND CONS OF A CON CON

See this article from the New York Times- “A Constitutional Convention for New York? This May Be the Year”

BEWARE THE MISINFORMATION ON SOCIAL MEDIA

Posts have gone viral over social media on the upcoming vote in November saying that the ballot is rigged
 because the proposals are placed on the back of the ballot.  The suspicion is that the back of the ballot will be
 left blank by voters who are unaware of the proposals and that the blank votes will be considered as votes in
 favor of holding a constitutional convention. 
This is false information.  A blank ballot is a blank vote.

NEWS YOU CAN USE

De Blasio Announces Crackdown
On E-Bike Riders

ROOSEVELT ISLAND
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Carter Burden Network Roosevelt Island Senior Center

Skills in Motion

Is falling a concern for you? Skills in Motion is a new, innovative fall prevention class that builds strength,
 balance, confidence, and agility in a fun, social setting! Learn skills to move from sitting to standing safely

 and easily.  For ages 60+.  Participants must be able to move without a walking aid, stand for a full hour, and
 move from sitting to standing with minimal assistance. 

Mondays and Thursdays, October 2- February 9

9:30 am- 10:30 am

546 Main Street

To register, email msimon@asphaltgreen.org

Carter Burden Network Roosevelt Island Senior Center Art Workshop
 Exhibition

October 4- November 22

546 Main Street

UPCOMING EVENTS






 

HALLOWEEN EVENTS IN NEW YORK CITY

Halloween Howl & Healthy Hound Fair
Sunday,
Oct. 15, 12-3pm

	Carl Schurz Park, East End Avenue between East 84th and 90th streets, Upper East Side  
	AGES: All

	 Watch mutts strut their stuff in quirky get-ups at this annual dog gathering. Expect to see more than 200
 creatively costumed pups sartorially evaluated by a blue-chip fashion industry coven of judges. 

	WANT TO GO? 212-459-4455. carlschurzparknyc.org. 

Asphalt Screams

http://www.nymetroparents.com/2015neweventinfo.cfm?id=248259


YCS Fall Festival: October 28th

Yorkville’s most popular block party, the YCS Fall Festival, will happen on October 28th from 11 AM – 3 PM, on
 East 88th Street between 1st and York (right in front of YCS). Activities include inflatables, carnival games, arts &
 crafts and a student designed life-sized maze! There will be grilled burgers, hot dogs, popcorn,
cotton candy and

 lots of other sweet treats. All proceeds benefit the YCS PTA, and support enrichment and other important
 programs for YCS students.

 

Halloween Parade and Party
 Sunday, Oct. 29, 1-3pm

	 Washington Market Park, 199 Chambers St., Tribeca
 
	AGES: All

  Tribeca families adore this annual Halloween party and costume parade. Volunteers will run a dozen free
 events, including penny-in-a-haystack, a bone dig in the sandbox, crafts, juggling, hula hooping, and a hay circle
 on the lawn. Strollers are not be permitted in the park during the event. A free stroller-check will be available at

 Duane and Greenwich Streets. 
	WANT TO GO? 212-408-0100. washingtonmarketpark.org. 

	 

Halloween Pumpkin Flotilla
 Sunday, Oct. 29, 4-7pm

	 Charles A. Dana Discovery Center, 110th Street
between Fifth and Lenox avenues, Central Park  
	AGES: All

	 Make a spooky jack-o'-lantern and then sent it floating in the open waters of the Harlem Meer at twilight as part
 of this annual Halloween festival. The family fun usually includes live music and scary stories too. 

	WANT TO GO? 212-860-1370. centralparknyc.org. 
	 

27th Annual Children's Halloween Parade
 Tuesday, Oct. 31, 3-6pm

	 Washington Square Park, University
Place, from East 13th to West 3rd streets, Washington Square 
	AGES: All

	 Gather at the fountain in Washington Square Park for a family-friendly Halloween parade, hosted by NYU and
 Manhattan Community Board 2. Then, kids can snag free trick-or-treat bags, play games, and experience rides
 on West 3rd Street between LaGuardia Place and Mercer Street. There will be entertainment and performances

 on West 3rd Street following the parade. 
	WANT TO GO? 212-982-6255. nyu.edu. 

	 

Haunted High Line Halloween
 Saturday, Oct. 28, 11am-3pm

	 The High Line, West 14th to West 16th
streets between Tenth and Twelfth avenues, Chelsea
	AGES: All

	 Spend an afternoon enjoying artistic face painting, a candy scavenger hunt, an old-time photo booth, and live
 performances. There will be a cookie factory art project, a Halloween Magic Show, music and dancing with the
 Bilingual Birdies, a safe streets art project, a ghost tunnel, creepy crawlers in a mobile garden, a DJ/Karaoke

 station, and more. RSVP: http://www.thehighline.org/activities/haunted-high-line-halloween-family-event RSVP
 doesn't guarantee entry. Entrance is first-come, first-served. 

	WANT TO GO? 212-500-6035. thehighline.org. 
	 

Inwood Pumpkin Pageant
 Wednesday, Nov. 1, 5pm

	 Isham Park, 1 Park Terrace E., Inwood
	AGES:
All

	WHAT: Responsibly recycle your Halloween pumpkins at the 4th annual Inwood Pumpkin Pageant. Bring your
 old gourds and jack-o'-lanterns to the park where volunteers will light up the offerings at dusk in a beautiful

 display of holiday light. The remains will be composted with the help of the New York Restoration Project. Prize
 ribbons will be awarded to crowd favorites.

	WANT TO GO? facebook.com/inwoodpumpkin. 

NYPD Halloween Safety Tips

http://yorkvillecommunityschool.org/?p=4437
http://www.nymetroparents.com/2015neweventinfo.cfm?id=248089
http://www.nymetroparents.com/2015neweventinfo.cfm?id=248494
http://www.nymetroparents.com/2015neweventinfo.cfm?id=248074
http://www.nymetroparents.com/2015neweventinfo.cfm?id=249927
http://www.thehighline.org/activities/haunted-high-line-halloween-family-event
http://www.nymetroparents.com/2015neweventinfo.cfm?id=253370


CONSTRUCTION UPDATES

A Message from The Chapin School


 

Please be advised that over the weekend of Saturday, October 21st and Sunday, October 22nd the balance of
 the tower crane will be delivered and assembled onsite. This work will require a complete street closure from
 6:00 AM Saturday through 9:00 PM Sunday on East 84th Street between York and East End Avenues.

Street Closure and Work Hours: October 21st and October 22nd

Street closure signs will be posted at the corners of East 84th Street at York and East End Avenues one
 week in advance of the closing. Additional NYPD No Parking signs will appear 48 hours prior to the street
 closure.

Please note: in advance of this work commencing,
all vehicles must be temporarily relocated from
 the street prior to 6AM Saturday, October 21st, or your vehicle will be towed. Towing will begin at
 6:00 AM. If your vehicle is towed, tow locations will be available at the 19th Precinct by calling 212-
452-0600 (prompt for switchboard operator is 0). 

Residential vehicle ingress or egress
will not be permitted at any time until work is completed on Sunday
 evening. Kindly make arrangements not to schedule any vehicular/truck deliveries during this weekend.
 Emergency personnel will be able to access the block over the weekend. 

Preparatory work (fence and barricade removal) will begin on Friday October 20, but will not
require any
 lane closings. Two hydraulic assist cranes will remain in place overnight Saturday/Sunday. Security
 guards will be present 24/7 from Friday morning through Sunday night to patrol the worksite. 

Work hours on Saturday and Sunday will be between 7:00 AM and 9:00 PM. Towing and other site
 mobilizations will begin at 6:00 AM.  

Please note that information pertaining to crane logistics and operations can be found on Chapin's website
 - www.chapin.edu/buildingproject - and will be continually updated. 

Please also note the crane delivery and installation dates could change due to inclement weather. In the event of
 a weather delay, we will send another electronic notification on the morning of October 21st noticing our
 neighbors that the work is postponed. (Our backup dates are Saturday, October 28th and Sunday, October
 29th.)

Thank you again for your ongoing patience as our construction project enters this next phase.

Respectfully,

The Chapin School

Community Contact Info: 212-606-3225 

Email: project@chapin.edu

MEMORIAL SLOAN KETTERING CANCER CENTER

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http://www.chapin.edu/buildingproject&c=E,1,G7iJj-OsG1Ulfi9iSVmoz75Xw9L4XeGqmWXvqKYC19vzybcM07GSHY11rXa_oka8a9lOSrJ6US3tjDLgpPx2DWVT2qnsEziwmTT77EQ,&typo=1
mailto:project@chapin.edu


& CUNY/HUNTER COLLEGE

East 73rd/74th Street and FDR Drive site

Necessary construction activity will take place at the site on Saturday, October 21st, 7:00 am - 6:00 pm.

Please call the project's Construction Information Line at 212-639-4444 with any questions or comments.

91st Street Waste Transfer Station

For the E91st Street Marine Transfer Station project, there will be no work this weekend.

From Monday, 10/23 through Friday, 10/27, there will be After Hours work starting from 6:00 AM.

This notification is part of our commitment to the CAG to notify you whenever there are exceptions to our
 normal work schedule. 

York Avenue Sewer Reconstruction



East 81st Street Pedestrian Bridge
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